



## Spring Creek Community School

Christina Koza, Principal Jeffrey Hammer, Assistant Principal Brandy Huxtable, Assistant Principal

1065 Elton Street, Brooklyn, NY 11239 ● Telephone: 718.688.7200

Date

Dear 11th Grade Families,

We are looking forward to the new school year, even though it will look a little different than years' past. The 11th Grade Team remains committed to providing all students with a meaningful educational experience, while being diligent to mitigate as many risks related to COVID-19 as possible. We want you and your child to feel safe and comfortable at school.

We have put together this letter to give you an overview of what you can expect from teachers and your child as we start the school year. While we realize that this list is not exhaustive, we hope that it will provide you some important information to help you better plan for your child to return to school this September.

## Families can expect that teachers will:

- Use Google Classroom to post lesson materials, assignments, links to Zoom/Google Meet class sessions
- Hold daily office hours so students who need help from their teachers can get it.
- Provide social-emotional learning support to all students.
- Be accessible by email and phone.
- Meet the needs of diverse learners and ensure we provide accommodations, modifications, access, and equity for all students.
- Make each student's learning experience engaging, meaningful, and strong!

## Families should expect their student to:

- Log-in to each of their Google Classrooms on a daily basis and check for assignments and instructions from their teachers.
- Check their Spring Creek email on a daily basis.
- Complete all required assignments and submit these as directed by their teacher.
- Watch posted instructional videos in their entirety.
- Email teachers if they have any questions.

## Families can help by ensuring their student is:

- Checking Google Classroom & SCCS email on a daily basis.
- Completing all required assignments and submitting these to their teacher in a timely manner.
- Attending all scheduled class sessions if remote.
- Reaching out to their teacher if they have any questions or concerns or need any extra help

We realize that this is a difficult and confusing season for all of us. We at Spring Creek Community School are committed to providing the greatest educational experience possible for your student, regardless of the circumstances in which we find ourselves. If you have any questions or concerns, please use the contact sheet below to reach out to your student's teacher(s).

Thank you for your continued patience and support as we navigate this new school year together.

Sincerely,

The 11th Grade Teachers

Ms. Gethers (Science) Mr. O'Connor (ELA) Ms. Flo (History) Ms. Bertini (Math)

Ms. K (Dance) Ms. Johnson (Special Education) Mr. Miles (Special Education)

11th GRADE TEAM		
Course	Teacher	Contact Information
ELA	Mr. O'Connor	Email: <u>aoconnor@sccsbrooklyn.org</u> Phone: (846) 276-3988
	Mr. Miles	Email: mmiles@sccsbrooklyn.org Phone: (607) 301- 3968
U.S. History	Ms. Flo	Email: mfloratos@sccsbrooklyn.org Phone: Remind: Send a text to 81010 with this message: @llusmsflo
	Mr. Miles	Email: <a href="mmiles@sccsbrooklyn.org">mmiles@sccsbrooklyn.org</a> Phone: (607) 301-3968
Algebra 2 Special Topics Geometry	Ms. Bertini	Email: <u>mbertini@sccsbrooklyn.org</u> Phone: (607) 745-5883
	Mr. Perez	Email: <u>mperez@sccsbrooklyn.org</u>
Chemistry	Ms. Gethers	Email: <u>bgethers@sscsbrooklyn.org</u> Phone: 347-764-4765
	Ms. Johnson	Email: <u>hjohnson@sccsbrooklyn.org</u> Phone: (201) 467 - 5925
Dance	Ms. K	Email: skrasnow@sccsbrooklyn.org